

7/02/2008

Mr. Jim Wyatt 27202 NW 203rd Place High Springs FL 32643

Dear Mr. Wyatt,

As yet, you have not reimbursed the National Association for Cave Diving, Inc. the amount of \$191.93 for unauthorized expenditures which did not benefit the NACD. Moreover, you have not returned the NACD's membership database nor bookkeeping records or signed a document saying that said records have been destroyed. Obviously, you may not sell or transfer any portion of this database or use it in any way for your own purposes.

After a long review process and an extensive investigation, it is the decision of the NACD Board of Directors to terminate your membership per our By-laws 3.09 Termination of Membership:

(3) The failure of a Member to pay dues or other legitimate assessments on or before their due

(3) The failure of a Member to pay dues or other legitimate assessments on or before their due date.

(5) Deliberately committing actions contrary to the Articles of Incorporation, these By-laws, or the Administrative Policies of the NACD.

(7) For other cause, inconsistent with membership.

This decision was made after two attempts by our NACD attorney, Bruce Brashear, to communicate with you to resolve the issues presented in his communications, dated September 5, 2007 and June 4, 2008. Despite repeated attempts on the part of the NACD and our attorney, you have chosen not to rectify these matters. The NACD feels that we have given you ample time to resolve these issues. This decision is final.

Also let this letter be a cease and desist for the use of any NACD logos or trademarked materials. These items would include but are not limited to; logos, training materials, standards, etc. which are protected by NACD Registrations. You are not authorized to represent yourself as an NACD member, an NACD instructor, to teach NACD courses or to certify NACD divers, and you will not receive any other benefits of membership.

Jeff Bauer //
President, NACD
CC; NACD BOD



P.O. Box 14492 Gainesville, Florida 32604 08/26/2010

Mr. Jim Wyatt 27202 N. W. 203 Place High Springs, Florida 32643

Jim,

The Board of Directors of the NACD has considered your request for reinstatement. The consensus of the board is you have completed the steps listed in our letter to you dated April 29th 2009. As of the date of this letter your probationary status has been removed and you are considered a voting member in good standing with the NACD.

The only remaining item to return to full teaching status, if this is your desire, is to arrange a quality assurance review, as stated as a condition for teaching status reinstatement. At your convenience, please contact Larry Green, training director of the NACD to schedule this review. If no other issues have arisen at that time your instructor status would be reinstated.

Sincerely,

Bert Wilcher

on behalf of the board of directors NACD.